LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST

(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 9th JANUARY 2023
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
Adrian Hinchcliffe, Stewart Barrett, Andy McDade, Kris Cochrane, Guy Downes, David Arscott.
In attendance: Jeremy Pickard
Apologies for Absence
Eleanor Phillips, Vicky Kelly
It was reported that Wendy Handley had resigned as a Trustee/Director.

 2
Minutes of  Previous Meeting.


Minutes of the Meeting held 12.12.22 were approved as a correct record.
3
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage including safety signs. Still awaiting a firm logo from Football Foundation.











ACTION ELLIE

b)
Floodlighting Inspection.  Still outstanding but may be superseded by other events.











ACTION ADRIAN
c)
Quotation from Pickard’s for electrical work. Awaiting contact from Pickard’s for the floodlights changes. Some clarifications needed with Pickard’s on the remaining quotation before a funding application is put in. An application to the MGL Foundation Trust is being considered.
d)
Trustees Induction -  Still outstanding – to consider sending out by email.
ACTION ADRIAN
e)
Changeover to the Lemon Booking System. Due to Ellie not being present there was no report on progress. Guy had started work on a Marketing and communications strategy and needed access to the web site and Facebook pages. He would produce a list of what he needs and give to Adrian. Hopefully Ellie can report progress with the changeover at the next meeting.












ACTION GUY/ELLIE
f)
Safeguarding. CAN had confirmed that they can arrange for DBS checks to be done without charge. It was agreed that all Trustees should have clearance. The policy will need changing for this purpose. Stewart to circulate the application forms.




ACTION STEWART
g)
Electronic payment facilities. Vicky asked for facilities for payments to be collected electronically rather than in cash. Guy also said that this would be much better for purchases for the Film Nights. Agreed that we should have such a facility and it would be useful when making bookings for the accommodation and the 3G through the Lemon booking system.

Kris offered a card reader which could be used in conjunction with a mobile phone to transfer the payment to the Trust’s bank account. There will be an interest charge with this. There would need to be co-ordination with Ellie on the development of the Lemon system and the new website. Agreed that we should go with this facility known as ‘Sum-Up’ with view to the package being introduced as soon as possible for face to face payments and to have on-line payments available with bookings  from the inception of the new booking system. Kris Cochrane offered to set up the payments system







ACTION KRIS and ELLIE.

h)
Re-usable banner for advertising events at the Centre. Vicki is investigating this. ACTION VICKI.
i)
Opportunity for a U21 Team. This will be starting shortly. Adrian clarified that the incentive from Sport England is the hire price for the pitch at half price for four weeks. There was a question of whether the Ballenger Trust funding could be used for this purpose. This was down to Annie who had obtained the funding for Summer holidays activities.
ACTION DAVID/ADRIAN
j)
Wind in the willows. Due to the clash with the World Football final this was cancelled at no cost to the Trust. Thanks expressed to Ellie for promoting this
4
Secretary’s Report

a)
Renewals Due

The Fire Risk Assessment will be brought to the meeting in February.

b)
Electricity Contract

Our present contract with SSE expires on 31.03.23. Agreed that we look around for quotations. ACTION ADRIAN
c)
Northumberland Estates Complaint. 
A response to Northumberland Estates is still outstanding.



ACTION ADRIAN
d)
Sport England Activity Funding 

Activities benefitting from the grant – Yoga, Indoor Bowling, Seated Exercise.

Starting/re-starting in January  -  Games Night, Balance, 5 a side, HIIT.
There was a discussion about the payment of an instructor fee of £25 per session for the football games night. Adrian explained that this was fully in accord with what had been negotiated with Sport England for all the new activities. There was a question of having different age groups in the sessions and whether the insurance would cover this. Adrian will look at this.
e)
Replacement of the Conventional Lighting at the Centre

A case to be put together to request funding from the MGL Group. See also minute 3c).
f)
Guy Downes

Guy is now registered as a Trustee and Director of the Trust.

g)
Presents at Christmas to the vulnerable and bereaved.

Fifty one presents were delivered to the recipients – thanks to Carole Green, Vicki Kelly, Adrian Hinchcliffe and Chris Thomas. All were received thankfully. The costs came to £364.01 and income to £400 – received from Longhoughton Parish Council, Longhoughton Community and Sports Centre Trust, Longhoughton Rangers Football Club and MGL Group Limited and a donation in kind from RAF Boulmer. The surplus of £35.99 has been added to the Warm Hubs Account.

h)
Extended Warm Hub – Winter Warmer

This is now running and being held every Thursday from 11.00am to 2.00pm. The twenty six volunteers have split into four teams. The hire of the accommodation is being paid by the Parish Council and a grant of £500 from Northumberland Estates is covering the cost of the food. The challenge is to encourage people to attend who can benefit. Frank Lynch was mentioned as a possible music spot.
5
Treasurer’s Report
Lloyds Bank


    £

Treasurers Account:

48,799 

Warm Hub

 
  3,949 (includes £1,133 lunch club)

Sport England Grant         
  3,250

Aldemore Bank
              

25,180
C & C Bank(120 day)

69,842



TOTAL

         
          £151,020
Restricted/designated funds included above £132,582 

£65,335 restricted – Lottery Grant, Sport England Grant & Play area 
£66,114 designated - 3G and Centre sinking funds 
£1,133 lunch club monies held in Warm Hub  

General funds balance £18,438 (including Warm Hub)

Notable outgoings since Oct meeting:

£262 Film Club movie licence 

£855 electricity 

£250 Rent

Notable income:  

£327 Craft Fair profit

Looking ahead:

No large invoices other than electricity expected but there will be a bill to pay for the roof repairs.

Outstanding debts to 31/12/22

£2,100 including old debts.  Stewart considered that we need a firmer collection procedure for some of the long-standing 3G debts for teams that are still being allowed to use the facilities.

Stewart noted that he had circulated a Quarterly Summary as at 31.12.22
6
Development Strategy
6a)
Business Plan and Development Strategy

Adrian reported no progress in updating the Business Plan – awaiting other outcomes.

6b)
Conversion of the Changing Rooms

Adrian reported the following progress:

· Planning Application decision expected 12.01.23.
· Building Control Application – Conditional response received.
· Builder seen on 13.12.22 – further meeting planning in mid-January.
· Urgently need information on the temporary structures for outside. ACTION DAVID

· Benches in changing rooms to be taken out.  It was suggested that some of them could be relocated to the patio area and fixed to the Centre wall.
· LRFC should be preparing the bottom two changing rooms for the changeover. Joint task in moving the contents.
· A scheme for combining two storage rooms into the alterations had been agreed.
· It is unlikely that the conversion will be complete by 31.03.23. Options to be assessed.
The issue of tea and coffee facilities in the new activity room is best solved by using flasks that can be prepared in the kitchen.









ACTION ADRIAN

6c)
Replacement of the Asto-Turf Pitch and Recertification
Stewart summarised the present situation as follows:
· Work to complete the renovation for pitch recertification will be undertaken on 14/15 of February 2023. The pitch will be usable on the evenings of the 14th and 15th. SIS will do the necessary measurements on the day and report to FF.
· Stewart had spoken to Tom Salisbury at the FF and he had agreed that provided the remaining work is done satisfactorily the FF will extend the current certification to 31.05.23.
ACTION STEWART
6d) 
Renewable Energy Project through the Rural Design Centre.


The following progress was reported:

· Meeting to take place on 10.01.23 which  Adrian is attending.

· Stress testing the financial model.

· Contract with the Co-operative. The Cooperative will own the assets (panels and batteries and electricity) and will sell back to each user. More details soon.

· Issues about insurance

· Planning applications going in shortly – have advised Northumberland Estates – we do need their permission. Will also check with FF.

· Funding sources being sought.

· Announcements are to be made later in January.
6e)
Film Club
Guy reported that the numbers attending the films were gradually increasing. They had now moved to showings every Monday night. He also said that they were considering ‘pop-up’ films on evenings when nothing was booked. Donations of £2 per head are asked as a guide price. It was agreed that the Film Nights should continue without an accommodation hire charge to enable them to get well established.
Guy asked if there was somewhere in the building where the alcoholic drinks and other items can be stored rather than having to bring them at each film showing. David offered to provide a space in the LRFC cupboard.
6f)
Developing the Community Hub and developing the Warm Hub


The following progress was reported

· Parish Council  - paper put to PC meeting on 21.11.22. Agreed to support the appointment of a Professional Manager. Have pledged £5,000 for two consecutive years. Need an agreement with the Parish Council on the direction of the Manager.

· Other contributions being sought BEFORE an Awards For All application is put in.
· Meeting with RAF on 10.01.23.

ACTION ADRIAN

7
Centre Bookings Manager

It was hoped that Ellie would be able to set out the progress position in the transfer to the Lemon Booking system and the new website. Guy was willing to help.
Adrian mentioned that NALC had made an enquiry for a meeting on a Saturday morning in February and to use the on-line streaming system. It was agreed that we should offer this is we can but it does clash with the football tournament.

8
Site Maintenance Manager
Kris reported that we are still waiting for the new tiles for the roof. A problem had occurred with the ‘Running Man sign’ in Meeting Room 1 and Chris agreed to have a look at this.
9
Communications Manager
Guy was bursting with ideas for how the Centre and its activities could be better publicised. Many of these involved the website and Facebook and Instagram which he would need access and set up. This all tied in to the development of the new website which is so important. He was very willing to get involved with this activity to speed it up and get it operational.
To move things forward it was agreed that Guy would send the Secretary a listing of his needs for taking things forward.

It was noted that Vicki has taken on the organisation of a Band Night. Other ideas suggested for consideration was a Beer Festival. 

Guy mentioned that the Centre is partly hidden away from view from the Co-op area and when people see it they do not know what it is. Could we consider having the name on the front wall so it can be seen by all people passing  and would enable those coming for the first time to better locate the Centre. All thought that this was a good idea that should be further developed.
10
Inspection of the Children’s Play area

Jeremy had produced a report earlier that day. The sign for the Canterlever Swing had been ordered and it will cost approx. £15. There was not much else to report. It was mentioned that the ‘Plank Weave’ is very slippery.
11
Mini-soccer league
David confirmed that the mini-league of 7/8 year olds has broken away and will continue to use the 3G on Saturdays for three to four hours. More teams are likely to be included and this could be established for a number of years.

12
Welfare case.

David asked if there was funding for a young LRFC member. The family are struggling due to the present economic situation and are unable to pay the LRFC fees. Is there funding in the Warm Hubs Account for this sort of support (£100) or if not do we know of a fund that could we could apply to? Ellie had mentioned that this was possible and her guidance is needed.





ACTION ELLIE

13
Dates of Future Meetings

The dates were fixed as follows:

13.02.23
13.03.23
03.04.23
08.05.23
12.06.23

10.07.23
11.09.23
09.10.23
13.11.23
11.12.23 
5

